
 

 
  

Week 9, Term 2 2018 

 
200 Leatherback Boulevard 

Alkimos WA 6038 

Phone:  08 9561 7200 
Website:  alkimosps.wa.edu.au 

Term Dates 
 

2018 
 

Term 1  
31st January – 13th April 

 
Term 2 

30th April – 29th June 
 

Term 3 
16th July – 21st September 

 
Term 4 

8th October – 13th 
December 

 
 

School Development Days 
Monday 22nd October 
Friday 14th December 

A message from our Principal  
 

 
It is hard to believe that we are already at the end of Semester 1 with 
only two terms remaining until the end of the year. I would like to thank 
my team for their efforts over Semester 1 and the wonderful job that 
they have been doing. 
 
I would also like to thank the school community for their support to 
date for our P&C run events. The fundraising money certainly will help 
provide quality resources for our students.  I would like to thank Mrs 
Emma Jackson and Mrs Laura Wilson for their time and the contribution 
they have made to our P&C.  
 
Our NAIDOC Week celebrations yesterday saw the students 
participating in a variety of activities from Dreamtime stories to dot 
painting. We were also treated to a performance of traditional 
Aboriginal dancing. I would like to sincerely thank Mrs Player and her 
HASS team for the organisation of these activities and events. The 
students certainly were highly engaged and really enjoyed the day. 
 
Our senior students took part in the Interschool Winter Carnival last 
week and we certainly were proud of their efforts and their 
sportsmanship. Well done to everyone. 
 
Our Semester 1 reports have been emailed out and are available via 
Connect for parents. If you have difficulties with accessing your child’s 
report, please call into the office and the ladies will assist you.  
 
Week 1 of Term 3 is the last week for enrolments for Kindergarten for 
2019, with the closing date being the 20th July 2018. Please ensure that 
you get your application in by the closing date to avoid disappointment. 
 
School resumes for Term 3 on Monday the 16th July. I would like to wish 
everyone a safe and happy holiday and look forward to seeing you all 
next term. 

 

Michelle Wellsteed 

Principal 



NAIDOC WEEK 
 
This week, to support the Humanities and Social Sciences curriculum area students at Alkimos Beach Primary School 

celebrated NAIDOC Week. This was an acknowledgement and celebration of Aboriginal and Indigenous Australians. 

During the week, classes participated in many different cultural activities to build their knowledge and understanding.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL SPORT WA – PRIMARY SCHOOL GOLF CHAMPIONSHIP 
 

On the 22 June one of our students Teddy, recently took part in the WA Primary School golf championship held at the 
Royal Perth Golf Club. He played really well for his age and enjoyed the day. He wore his school uniform with pride on 
the day.  

 
 

UNIFORM CONCEPTS – HOLIDAY OPENING HOURS 
 

Please note that Uniform Concepts, 5/7 Delage Street Joondalup will be closed for the first week of the school holidays, from 1pm 
Saturday 30th June and re-opening on Monday 9th July at 9am. 

 
SCHOOL HATS 

 
From next term the office will have a limited supply of school hats available for purchase at the regular price. Payment will be 
accepted by cash and EFTPOS only. 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY RESULTS 

Year 2 Girls: Year 2 Boys: 

1.       Tahraya  1. Caelan  

2.       Emma  2. Teddy 

3.       Hope 3. Ciaran  

4.       Evie 4. Max 

  
Year 3 Girls: Year 3 Boys: 

1.       Xaria 1.       Derek  

2.       Emily 2.       Zachery  

3.       India-Rose 3.       Callum  

4.       Megan 4.       Isaac  

  

TOP 6 GOING TO INTERSCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY (Year 4-6) 

Year 4 Girls: Year 4 Boys: 

1.       Tyleaa  1. Ryan  

2.       Eileen  2. Jasper  

3.       Alannah 3. Flynn  

4.       Channah  4. Tyler  

5.       Talia  5.   Sol  

6.       Poppy  6. Zen  

  
Year 5 Girls: Year 5 Boys: 

1. Kalani  1. Quinn  

2. Ellie-jo  2. Matthew  

3. Shanay  3. Xavier 

4. Madeleine  4. Tyren  

5. Tracy  5. Elliot  

6. Kaelah  6. Logan  

  
Year 6 Girls: Year 6 Boys: 

1. Alysa  1.  Robbie  

2. Roxsan  2. Rogan  

3. Kayleigh  3. Jordan  

4. Grace 4. Archie  

5. Ella  5. Callum  

6. Ella  6. Caleb  



 
 

2019 KINDERGARTEN APPLICATIONS  - DUE BY FRIDAY 20 JULY 2018 
 
To submit an application for enrolment you will need to attend our office to complete an application form and provide us 
with a copy of: - 
 

 Birth Certificate 

 Immunisation History Statement  

 Proof of residential address (Gas/Electricity Bill) 

 Visa documentation (if applicable)  
 
 

2017 ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS HAVE EXPIRED – ORDER YOUR 2018 COPY NOW AND RAISE FUNDS FOR 
ALKIMOS BEACH PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

 



 
 
 

P&C ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER 
IT’S A WRAP FOR TERM 2 

 
Can you believe we are already half way through the school year!  
 
Thank you to all our volunteers and parents who support the fundraising events.  We are having a great year 
and are on track to be able to help the school with funds to go towards Shade Structures. 
 
The School Hair Accessories have been a fantastic addition to the school uniform and it is so good to see so 
many of the girls now wearing these.  Due to the success and large amount of orders received we have 
needed to place another order with our supplier. We have also been looking into other designs and options 
which will be available Term 3. Samples will be located in the front office for you to view. 
 
The fundraising committee have been working hard over the last few weeks offering some amazing events.  
 
The Silver Coin Challenge was a huge success with a total of $762 raised. AMAZING Effort from everyone but 
there can only be 1 Winner, Congratulations to Mrs Watt’s Class.  We hope you enjoy your AMF (now Zone 
Bowling) Vouchers. 
 
How did your class do???? 
 
Mrs Watt  $      105.85  

Miss Kimberley  $        81.70  

Mrs Fontaine  $        74.35  

Ms De Gray  $        70.30  

Mrs Chalmers  $        63.63  

Mrs Zanoli  $        49.70  

Miss Ward  $        46.40  

Kindy A  $        43.75  

Miss Blanchard  $        43.30  

Miss Hawker  $        37.05  

Mrs Player  $        32.65  

Mr Libbis  $        30.75  

Mrs Cross  $        23.25  

Mrs Wood  $        15.30  

Kindy D  $        14.95  

Kindy B  $        14.35  

Mr DeWit  $        10.50  

Kindy C  $          3.70  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



The P&C would like to extend our thanks to both Jesters & Domino's for offering our school some great deals 
which we were able to use to help raise funds & give the kids the opportunity to order something special for 
lunch. We hope you enjoyed them. 
This is how we are tracking so far 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thank you to all the parents using the ‘Online Payments’ when ordering, this has been going really well.  Just a 
reminder that this account is different to the school account. Cash payments will also be accepted.  
 
Alkimos Beach Primary P&C  
BSB: 016494 
Account: 228300931 
REF: Please refer to the order form 

Coming up in Term 3 the Fundraising Committee have some fantastic events in preparation. These include the 
Meal Deal Week 4, Faction Carnival Raffles, Father’s Day Stall, Lap-a-thon, and we will be helping the Year 
6’s with their fundraiser at the end of term.  

 
TREASURER REQUIRED!! 
The P&C are calling for nominations for a Treasurer.  If you would like to nominate yourself or someone, 
please see Principal Michelle Wellsteed or P&C President Emma Walton for further information. 
 
NEXT MEETINGS 
Fundraising Meeting Friday 27th July 8:45am 
P&C Meeting Tuesday 31st July 7:30pm 
We wish all the families of Alkimos Beach Primary a safe and wonderful holiday.  See you all in Term 3. 
 
Thank You  
Emma Walton  
P&C President 



  



 
 
 

 
 
 

 


